
 

The Corporation of the City of Kingston 

216 Ontario Street, Kingston, ON K7L 2Z3 

Phone: (613) 546-4291 extension 1207  cityclerk@cityofkingston.ca 

Office of the City Clerk 

 

January 24, 2024 

Via email to: mmahzoningorders@ontario.ca 

The Honourable Paul Calandra 
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing 

777 Bay Street 

17th Floor 

Toronto, ON 

M7A 2J3 

Dear Minister: 

Re: Kingston City Council Meeting, January 23, 2024 – Clause 1 of Report 
Number 16: Received from the Chief Administrative Officer (Recommend) – 
Proposed Revocation of the Minister’s Zoning Order for the Clogg’s Road 
Business Park 

At the regular meeting on January 23, 2024, Council approved Clause 1 of Report 

Number 16: Received from the Chief Administrative Officer (Recommend) with respect 

to Proposed Revocation of the Minister’s Zoning Order for the Clogg’s Road Business 

Park: 

That Report Number 24-053 regarding the proposed revocation of the Minister’s 

Zoning Order from the Clogg’s Road Business Park be received by Council and 

the comments endorsed; and 

That Council support the proposed revocation of the Minister’s Zoning Order 

(Ontario Regulation 159/22) from the Clogg’s Road Business Park; and 

That Council direct the City Clerk to submit Council’s resolution and Report 

Number 24-053 to the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing as the City of 
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Kingston comments on Environmental Registry of Ontario Number 019-7979 

before January 27, 2024. 

Sincerely, 

 
Janet Jaynes 
City Clerk 
/nb 
 
Encl. Report Number 24-053 
 
C.C. Tim Park, Director, Planning Services 
 Sukriti Agarwal, Manager, Policy Planning 


